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TOWN OF WINCHESTER

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Regular Meeting Agenda
September 02, 2025-7:00PM

Streamed live on YouTube and Channel 194

FILED
CLERK'S OFFICE
CALL TO ORDER (Turn your cell phones off)
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AUG 29 2025
AGENDA REVIEW
TOWN CLERK OF WINCHESTER
APPROVAL OF MINUTES WINSTED, CT

A) Minutes of the Special Meeting on August 18,2025

CITIZENS' COMMENTS
The Board of Selectmen welcomes public comments, speakers will be limited to three (3) minutes or less and may

speak only once. Please give your name and address.

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

CORRESPONDENCE

BOARDS AND COMMISSIONS

UNFINSHIED BUSINESS

NEW BUSINESS
A) Winsted Health Center-Tax Abatement (Town Manager Paul Harrington & (N CHIC) Northwest CT

Housing & Innovation Center)
B) Speed Camera Bid Review (Town Manager Harrington)

CITIZENS® COMMENTS
The Board of Selectmen welcomes public comments, speakers will be limited to three (3) minutes or less and

may speak only once. Please give your name and address.

EXECUTIVE SESSION
A) Discussion regarding 508 Main Street and 48 Bridge Street sale of real estate (Town Manager Paul Harrington)

NEW BUSINESS
A) Discussion and possible action on 508 Main Street and 48 Bridge Street (Town Manager Harrington)

SELECTMEN’S COMMENTS AND REPORTS

ADJOURNMENT




ltem 1

ltem 2

ltem 3

ltem4

Item 5

ltem6

Town of Winchester

Board of Selectmen - Regular Meeting
Monday August 18, 2025
Winchester Town Hall - Hicks Room
Noticed in Town Clerks Office and on Towns Website

Call to Order

Meeting called to order by Mayor Todd Arcelaschi at 7:00pm

The Mayor read a moving tribute to commemorate the 70th anniversary of the 1955 Flood that
impacted the Town of Winchester so significantly.

Attending Members Todd Arcelaschi (Mayor) William Hester (Selectman)
Troy Lamere (Selectman) William Pozzo {Selectman)
Paul Marino (Selectmen) Linda Groppo (Selectwoman)

Candy Perez (Selectwoman)

Staff Members Paul Harrington (Town Manager)
Ann Marie Rheault {(Finance Director)
Glenn Albanesius (Town Clerk)

Pledge of Allegiance  The Pledge was recited by all

Agenda Review - Two requests were made and acted on.
* Mayor Arcelaschi asked for a motion to add Item 13B "Discussion / Possible Action related to
ltem 13.
Motion - Sel. Hester / Second - Sel. Marino
Vote to approve - Unanimous (7 - 0)
* Sel. Groppo asked to add ltem 10A " Update on Proposed Ordinance to control Town Clerk
office hours.
Motion - Sel. Groppo / Second - Set. Marino
Vote to approve - Unanimous (7 - 0)
Approval of Minutes
* Minutes of Regular Meeting on August 4, 2025
Motion - Sel. Lamere / Second - Sel. Pozzo
Vote to approve - Unanimous (7 - 0)

Citizens Comments - The following people addressed the Board
* Jaye Markwell - Questioned the Town's decision to entrust the care of 4 Smolak dogs with
someone rumored to be connected with Sarah.

Town Manager's Report - Town Manager Paul Harrington reported on the following topics.

* Union negotiations are making progress. Discussions have been productive and respectful with
final agreements expected very soon.

*The Town's EDC has contracted with Awecast to produce a promotional film highlighting
Winchester's attractions and investment potential. The Premiere is expected to debut at an
upcoming Board of Selectman's meeting.

* An RFP has been issued for "Speed Camera Services". A review of submissions will set the
course for the next phase of this initiative's evaluation.




ltem7

ltem 8

ltem 9

Item 10

*Winchester has signed an agreement with the US Dept of Transportation which activates a
"Safe Streets for All" grant. This funding will help establish an Action Plan designed to help
reduce traffic fatalities and critical injuries. Anyone interested in working on the Committee
charged with formulating Winchester's plan is encouraged to visit the Town Manager's office
for details and sign up.

* A Public Informational Session will be held to discuss the Bridge Street intersection re-design
plan. Suggestions and feedback are critical to this projects success.

* The Tiffany-Thompson Foundation donated $4000.00 to the Senior Center's Active Aging
programs.

*Winchester recently submitted a request to the National Public Safety Drone Donation Program.
If successful the donated drone will play a key role in search and rescue missions as well as

incident evaluations.

Finance Director's Report - Ann Marie Rheault's report is as follows.
Current FY - (YD) LastFY
Revenues Amount % Amount %
Property Tax Collections $14,494,333.00 49.66 $1,229,619.00 4.5
Motor Vehicle Supp. $0.00 0 $0.00 0
Past Due Taxes $83,299.00 23.8 $48,206.00 8.03
Total Revenues $14,750,171.00 35.96 $1,567,803.00 3.84
[Expenditures & Enc. [ $5743,059.00 | 14 |  $3926,465.00 9.62
|Municipal Aid Received | $170,175.00 |Case Avenue Bridge Grant Reimbursement
[Bond Closing (7/8/2025) $8,000,000.00 Tranche #2
$344,990.00
[Cash Flow {prior month) | $28,619,601.00 ]GF Balance at April 30, 2025
[lnvestments $455,510.00 NWCB Sweep
$2,568,801.00 STIF (State Investment Fund)
$10,130,899.00 NWCB Money Market

rr ndance - None

Boards and Commissions - The following action was taken
* Sel. Perez offered a motion to move Mary Ann Marino from an Alternate to Full Member seat on

the Zoning Board of Appeals. The motion was amended to include her term would finish out
that of the resigning member John Pollack in December of 2028.

Motion - Sel. Perez / Second - Sel. Pozzo

Vote to approve - Yes (6) - Abstain (1) Se. Marino

Unfinished Business - None




A) Update - Proposed Ordinance to control the Town Clerk's Office Hours.

* Sel. Marino reported that he and Sel. Perez had met to discuss possible adjustments to the Town
Clerk's office hours and subsequently forwarded their ideas to Town Attorney Kevin Nelligan for
review. Attorney Nelligan advised that the Board of Selectmen does not have the authority to
restrict or dictate the office hours of an elected official. Any proposal to provide extended hours
specifically to process Absentee Ballots for mid-week Referendums would need to be addressed

directly with the Town Clerk; and may also require negotiations with the union representing the
Assistant Town Clerk.

New Business -
A) 25-08 Refunds as recommended by the Collector of Revenue
ltem 11 Motion Statement - "l move that the Board of Selectmen authorize the refunds recommended

by the Collector of Revenue in the amount of $1486.08.
Motion - Sel. Lamere / Second - Sel. Pozzo
Vote to approve - Unanimous {7 - 0)

B) Connecticut Municipal Development Authority (CMDA)
Town Manager Harrington introduced an opportunity for Winchester to join the newly created
Connecticut Municipal Development Authority (CMDA). This State entity is a branch of the
Department of Economic and Community Development created to "help each communities
unique vision for housing growth and downtown vitality". Paul explained that no action needs
to be taken yet but the first BOS meeting in October offers the Board an opportunity to opt in
and potentially apply for a slice of a nearly $60 million dollar pool of development funding.

Citizens Comments - The following people addressed the Board
* Jaye Markwell - Asked whether Sarah Smolek would be responsible for making restitution to
tem 12 to the Town for expenses incurred from her alleged animal cruelty case.

Executive Session
A) Discussion regarding the Selection of a Site, or the Lease, Sale or Purchase of Real Estate
Item 13 Motion to enter Executive Session at 7:56pm taking the Town Manager and Realtor Dave
Sartirana.
Motion - Sel. Marino / Second - Sel. Hester
Vote to approve - Unanimous (7 - 0)

B) Discussion / Possible Action regarding Executive Session. {temn added - Agenda Review
The Board returned at 8:46pm with no formal action taken.

Selectmen's Comments -

Sel. Lamere Reminded everyone about the Fireman's Parade
ltem 13 Mayor Arcelaschi Thanked everyone who participated in the PD School Supply Drive
Sel. Hester Spoke about the upcoming "Made in Winsted" presentation
Sel. Perez Announced a Greenwoods Trail Extension "Informational Meeting" to dispel
misinformation that has been circulating as of late
Sel. Pozzo Thanked everyone involved with the Flag Football Fund Raiser held at

Gilbert School to raise money for the Winchester Recreation Department.




ltem 14

Adjournment
Motion - Sel. Lamere / Second - Sel. Pozzo
To adjourn the meeting at 8:48pm
Vote to approve - Unanimous (7 - 0)

ATTEST:
Glenn Albanesius, Town Clerk
These Minutes are subject to formal approval at the next scheduled meeting. Any amendments, corrections or revisions

will be noted in the next Meeting Minutes.
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80 Holabird Avenue, Winsted, CT 06098, 860-379-4252

To: Board of Selectmen
From: Jennifer Kelley, Director & Municipal Agent
Subject: Director’s Report

July 2025

Listed below you will find a list of program and services that were provided by the Winsted Active Aging Senior
Center during July 2025. If you have any questions, please email me at ikelley@townofwinchester.org.

Finances:
Budget: $215,782.
YTD Expended: $5,736.
Percentage Spent: 10.8%

Celebrations: 40 members attended our 4th of July lunch. 48 members our annual

Craft Class: 10 members socialized and created citrus fruit stamped dishtowels.

Fitness Classes: 589 people members participated in 54 classes.

Friday BINGO: 53 people attended our weekly games on 3 afternoons.

Friendly Hands Food Bags: 88 bags were distributed to the 6 elderly housing sites, the Y shelter and Winsted
Senior Center.

Lunches Served: 570 lunches on 22 days
Renters Rebate Applications: 162 applications have been submitted for the year for income eligible older adults,

age 65+ and disabled renters for the State funded program. Applications are accepted until September 30.

Senior Center Van: 197 rides were provided on 19 days.
Trips: 14 travelers enjoyed a special lunch at Lenny & Joe’s Fish Tales restaurant. 18 travelers enjoyed a

twin lobster luncheon at the Log Cabin and a tribute show featuring Elvis.

Director: Attended Fit Together board meeting, Town Safety Committee meeting, attended a “Disrupting Aging”
program by AgingCT, attend zoom Center for Medicare Advocacy program and “Social Services @ the Winsted

Town Hall” meeting.

Respectfully,

Jerr il LSy

Jennifer Kelley
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Susan B. Anthony Project
SAFETY * HEALING « GROWTH

179 Water Street
Torrington, Connecticut 06790 August 18, 2025
860-489-3798

www.sbaproject.org Todd Arcelaschi, Mayor
Town of Winchester
Board of Directors 338 Main Street
Kirstin M. Etela, President Winsted. CT 06098
Megan Kowalchick, Vice-President i
Matthew F. Oneglia, Treasurer
Sarah Worden, Secretary Dear Todd:
Martha Bernstein
‘}{l%hn” }in S:%)b[‘igizims (Ret,) Thank you very much for the gift of $2,500 from the Town of Winchester.
Grace Gyuricsko o We.truly apprecigte' the support you have shown to Susan B. Anthony
Bradford Hoar Project and the victims and survivors we serve.

Charlotte Jones Voiklis
Kathryn E. Litwin

Anne Murdica Sexual and domestic violence against women, children and men knows no

Craig Ough boundaries; it happens in every city and town Susan B. Anthony Project
Lisa Partrick serves.

Tyler Pratt

Kevin L.Tieman . o

Jessica Wright-McGurk Our programs and services have grown to address the needs of victims and

their children. Your support provides 24-7 hotline services, residential
services that include emergency shelter and transitional housing, criminal
and civil court accompaniment and support, individual and group
counseling along with supporting our outreach and prevention efforts.

Executive Director
Alisha Donovan

This gift will transform the lives of the women, children, and men whom
we support in so many ways. Your generosity makes a difference.

On behalf of all our clients, thank you.

Sincerely, 4{’\ LUAV/ \AW\ Qh W
AlishaDonovan W WWK/\.

Executive Director

P.S. This letter confirms that we did not provide you with any goods or
services in consideration of this contribution. Please retain this letter for
your tax records, as your donation is tax-deductible to the extent allowed
by law.

Established in 1983, Susan B. Anthony Project promotes safety, healing and growth for all survivors
of domestic and sexual abuse and advocates for the autonomy of women and the end of interpersonal violence.



